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7th July 2021 
 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
Thank you for signing your son up to Summer School for the week of 9-13th August.  I can now confirm 
the arrangements for the week. 
 
Please note that we will have two different start times during the week to enable us to safely 
accommodate results days for our Year 11 and 13 students.  As you will see below, this means that on 
Monday, Wednesday and Friday the start time will be 8.45am, but on Tuesday and Thursday the start 
time will be 8.00am. It will not be possible to arrive any later than 8.00am on Tuesday or Thursday 
because of arrangements made for our results day.  The finish time will remain the same each day: 
2.15pm. 
 

Day Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Start time 8.45 8.00 8.45 8.00 8.45 

Finish time 2.15 2.15 2.15 2.15 2.15 

 
Although many of the Covid-19 restrictions will have been lifted by August, it is still important to 
ensure that everyone stays safe, and so we would ask that your son takes a lateral flow test on the 
Wednesday and Sunday before Summer School, and that you follow the guidelines that we set for 
induction day, as below: 
 

 As a parent/guardian dropping off and picking up your son, please wear a mask at all times 

(unless medically exempt). 

 Please drop off your son at the main gates on Prittlewell Chase no earlier than 8.30am and 

no later than 8.45am on Monday, Wednesday and Friday, and no later than 7.45 and not 

later than 8am on Tuesday and Thursday. 

 You must leave the area immediately after dropping off your son. This is to avoid creating 

unnecessary gatherings. 

 No parking is allowed on site. There is plenty of parking in surrounding streets – please 

allow time to find a parking space which is legal and mindful of our neighbours. 

 Please collect your son from the school gate no earlier than 2.15pm and no later than 

2.30pm. 



 
Your son will be doing activities in a variety of subjects such as Maths, English, Politics, Drama, History 
and PE over the five days. Please ensure that your son wears comfortable clothing and brings a change 
of clothes suitable for sport for both indoor and outdoor activities; he will also need a pencil case with 
writing equipment and coloured pens or pencils. All sports equipment will be provided by the school.  
 
There will be a short break in the morning each day for refreshments and 45 minutes for lunch.  A 
snack for the morning break and lunch will be provided free of charge.  We will be providing 
information about food shortly, along with a menu, and will be asking you to choose your son’s food 
for each day so that we can place the order. 
 
Your son should bring a water bottle and sun protection if it is a hot day (sun cream and a hat would be 
advisable).  
 
On the final day, there will be an optional football tournament in the afternoon where the boys will be 
able to compete in three trophy tournaments (there will be other activities available for those who do 
not wish to take part in the football tournament).  
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 
 
Mr J Brandon 
Director of Key Stage 3  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


